These model letters should be used in conjunction with the Guidance which states what information must be provided when writing to inform parents:
http://www.education.gov.uk/aboutdfe/statutory/g00210521/statutory-guidance-regs-2012/guidance 

Letter 1


From headteacher (or teacher in charge of a PRU) notifying the parent of a fixed period exclusion of 5 school days or fewer in one term, and where a public examination is not missed

Dear (parent/carer)

I am writing to confirm that I have today decided to exclude (child’s name) from school for a fixed period of (number of days).  The exclusion will begin on (date) and ends on (date) and (child’s name) will be expected back into school on (date) at (time).  (child’s name) should not enter school premises before that date without my prior consent.

I realise that this decision may well be upsetting for you and your family, but the decision to exclude (child’s name) has not been taken lightly.  My reason for excluding (child’s name) from school are (full reasons).  The school will set work for (child’s name) to be completed during the period of his/her exclusion (detail the arrangements for this) when you must ensure that he/she is not present in a public place during this time without reasonable justification.  Please ensure that work set by the school is completed and returned to us promptly for marking.  

(From September 2012 this paragraph is optional but good practice)

To aid (child’s name)’s return to school it is important that a meeting is arranged for you and (child’s name) to discuss with me (alternatively, specify the name of another staff member) his/her reintegration. I will be pleased to do so on (date) at (time). If this not convenient, please contact the school to arrange a mutually convenient date and time with my secretary.  The purpose of the reintegration meeting is to discuss how best (child’s name)’s return to school can be managed.  

(for pupils of compulsory school age)

Because (child’s name) is excluded from school for (specify dates) you have a duty to ensure your child is not present in a public place in school hours unless there is reasonable justification for this.  I must advise you that you may receive a penalty notice from the Local Authority if (child’s name) is present in a public place during school hours on the specified dates.  If so, it will be for you to show reasonable justification.

(School/PRU) You have the right to make representations about this decision, either in writing or in person, to the governing body management committee/Academy Trust.  If you wish to attend the governors’ meeting in person you may bring someone to support you. If you wish to make representations please contact (Name of Contact) on/at (Contact details – address, phone number, e-mail), as soon as possible.  However, it is unlikely that a meeting can be arranged before the exclusion has expired.  Whilst the discipline committee cannot direct reinstatement, they must consider any representation you make and may place a copy of their findings on your child’s school record.

You should be aware that if you think the exclusion relates to a disability your child has, and you think disability discrimination has occurred, you have the right to appeal, and/or make a claim, to First Tier Tribunal (SEN and Disability) 01325 392760, www.justice.gov.uk/tribunals/send/appeals.
You also have the right to see and have a copy of (child’s name)’s school record.  Should you wish to be supplied a copy of (child’s name)’s school record you will need to notify me in writing. I will be happy to supply you with a copy if you request it.  However, there may be a charge for photocopying.

If you would like further information with regard to the exclusion process you can contact Kimberley Dyson, Inclusion Officer on 01484 456838 and /or Kirklees Information, Advice and Support Special Educational Needs (KIAS) on 01484 225422 kias@kirklees.gov.uk. You may also find it useful to contact the Children's Legal Centre. They can be contacted on 0808 8020 008 or at www.childrenslegalcentre.com. They aim to provide free legal advice and information to parents on state education matters.  

You also can refer to the government guide “Exclusion from Maintained schools, Academies and Pupil Referral units in England” which can be downloaded from www.education.gov.uk/schools/pupilsupport/behaviour/exclusion.

I also enclose a copy of the LA’s ‘Information for Parents’ leaflet, which I hope will be helpful.

Yours sincerely

(Name)

Headteacher

cc:
Inclusion Officer, Pupil Referral Service
